
NOTICE OF JOINT PUBLIC HEARING OF THE TOWN OF DICKINSON 

AND PROSPECT TERRACE FIRE COMPANY, INC. 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be conducted by an individual to be 

appointed by the Supervisor of the Town of Dickinson at 531 Old Front Street, Binghamton, NY 

on March 18, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. in relation to the proposed borrowing by the Prospect Terrace Fire 

Company, Inc. to finance the purchase by the Fire Company of a fire truck and the proposed 

issuance by the Fire Company. 

 

The obligation is in the maximum principal amount of $250,000. The truck is to be used 

for the provision of fire protection services to the Town of Dickinson pursuant to a contract 

between the Fire Company and the Town of Dickinson. The truck is to be garaged at 2 Girard 

Avenue, Binghamton, New York. 

 

The public hearing and the subsequent approval by the Town Board of the Town of 

Dickinson of the borrowing and issuance of the obligation are prerequisites to exemption from 

income taxation of the interest payable under the terms of such obligation, pursuant to section 103 

and related sections of, and regulations under, the Internal Revenue Code. Neither the public 

hearing nor the subsequent approval by the Town Board of the Town of Dickinson of the 

borrowing creates any obligation or liability of the Town of Dickinson for such obligation. 

 

Persons attending the public hearing will be given the opportunity to make brief oral 

statements in connection with the proposed financing, and written comments may be submitted to 

the Hearing Officer at or prior to the public hearing. Persons with disabilities who require 

assistance in attending said public hearing, or in furnishing comments and suggestions, should 

contact the undersigned to request such assistance. 

 

Dated:  March 11, 2024   Wendi Evans, Town Clerk 

Town of Dickinson 

 


